

BANDIRMA ONYEDİ EYLÜL UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF FOREIGN LANGUAGES

2024-2025 ACADEMIC YEAR / Mandatory Foreign Language Course Exemption Exam-MOCK

2024 - 2025 AKADEMİK YILI / Zorunlu Yabancı Dil Dersleri Muafiyet Sınavı - ÖRNEK

BOOKLET A

NAME&SURNAME/ iSIM & SOYISIM:

STUDENT NUMBER / ÖĞRENCİ NUMARASI:

SIGNATURE / İMZA:

Zorunlu Yabancı Dil Dersleri Muafiyet Sınavı / Mandatory						
Foreign Language Course Exemption Exam						
_	ZAMAN ÇİZELGESİ / TIMETABLE					
10.30 11.00	Ditain a vancilou cutil, conce le value di bile:					
10:30-11:00	Bütün öğrenciler optik cevap kağıdının bilgi					
	içeren kısımlarını doldurur. / All students fill					
	out the optical answer sheet.					
11:00	Soru kitapçıkları dağıtılır ve sınav başlar. /					
	Question booklets are distributed, and the					
	· ·					
	exam STARTS.					
11.00 12.20	Superior towns and any Constraint and the constraint					
11:00-12:30	Sinav tamamlanır. Cevapları optik cevap					
	kağıdına geçirmek için fazladan zaman					
	verilmez. / The exam is completed. No extra					
	time is given to transfer to optical answer					
	sheet.					
12:30	Bütün soru kitapçıkları ve optik cevap					
	anahtarları toplanır. / All question booklets					
	and optical sheets are collected from all					
	students.					
Öğrenciler sınavın ilk 15 ve son 10 dakikası sınavdan						
avrilamazlar Sözlük kullanmak vasaktır / Students cannot						

ayrılamazlar. Sözlük kullanmak yasaktır. / Students cannot leave the exam room during the first 15 minutes and the last 10 minutes of the exam. No dictionaries are allowed.

Lütfen aşağıdaki bilgileri control ediniz ve optik formu doldurunuz.

Please check the information below and fill in your optical answer sheet.

Adı-Soyadı/Name-Surname (arada bir boşlukla / with ONE GAP in between)

Eğer iki isminiz varsa ilk isminizi kullanınız. Kısaltmalar kullanmayınız./ If you have two names, just use your first name. Do not use abbreviations.

Fak. / Yük. Okul Adı / Faculty-School name

Bölümü / Department

Ders Adı / Lesson : Yabancı Dil I ve Yabancı Dil II

Öğrenci No/Student Number (Lütfen hem kutucuğa yazıp hem de kodlayınız. / Please write and code on the optical sheet.)

Sınav Tarihi / Exam date

imza/Signature

Kitapçık Türü/ Booklet Type: A/B

Öğrenimi / Education: Lütfen "1. ÖĞRT." işaretleyiniz. /

Please choose "1. ÖĞRT."

Cevaplarınızı <u>optik forma sınav süresince</u> işaretleyiniz, sadece soru kitapçığına işaretlediğiniz cevaplarınız sayılmayacaktır.

You have to mark your answers on <u>the optical answer sheet</u> within the exam duration. Answers you marked on the question booklet will not be graded.



Mandatory Foreign Language Course Exemption Exam-MOCK

BOOKLET A

LANGUAGE USE

Choose the correct answer to complete the text. (26x2= pts. 52)

(F				
Walt Disney 1 a great animator from the	They face many problems. They 12 solve				
United States. These days, his company 2 in	any difficulty! Why are Walt Disney's films so				
California, producing movies and operating theme	popular? People of all ages love Disney's films.				
parks. Disney loved 3 magical stories. So,	They are full of 13 magic, adventure, and				
there are 4 beautiful castles, talking	heart-warming moments. They make us think				
animals, and fairy-tale worlds in his films. Disney 5.	about important things like love, courage, and				
many ground-breaking films decades ago.	following our dreams.				
His 6 film is Snow White and the Seven					
Dwarfs. Some others are Cinderella and Sleeping	1. a) is b) be c) does <mark>d) was</mark>				
Beauty. These films have lots of lovely characters.	2. a) was based b) based c) basing d) is based				
7 singing mice, evil witches, and brave	a) create b) was c) creating d) is				
princes! For instance, "Snow White and the Seven	 a) seldom b) always c) rarely d) never 				
Dwarfs" is about a princess named Snow White.	5. a) created b) creates				
She escapes from a big castle to a/an 8 This	c) creating d) is creating				
green and natural place is full of trees and friendly	6. a) least famous b) more famous				
little people, dwarfs. She meets seven kind dwarfs	c) as famous d) most famous				
who become her friends. The movie shows her	a) there were b) there are				
journey. She learns about friendship and love with	c) there weren't d) there aren't				
the dwarfs. 9 did Walt Disney make his	a) river b) street c) sea d) forest				
films? First, Disney and his team drew thousands of	a) What b) When c) Where d) How				
pictures! These pictures showed what happened in	10. a) wasn't b) didn't have				
the movie, like a moving storybook. He 10	c) doesn't use <mark>d) didn't use</mark>				
high technology at the time. His artists drew each	11. a) scared <mark>b) brave c</mark>) weak d) little				
character by hand! This made his films unique.	12. a) can b) need to c) have to d) will				
What are Disney's films about? Disney's films often	13. a) little b) any c) no d) much				
have brave heroes. These characters are 11					
	life can be quite hard. I have lots of jobs to do. My				
	assistant 19) ready for meetings, and I				
Hello there! I'm Emma Watson, the actress you	ready for any appointments or filming.				
might see me in the movies like Harry Potter and	Staying fit is important for me, so I often visit the				
Beauty and the Beast. Today, I'm sharing a typical	gym next. I 20) pilates or work with a				
day in my life.	personal trainer there. I always feel energized after				
	exercising. After that, I get dressed for the day's				
I 14) wake up early – every single day. I open	activities. I'm 21), and my job can be				
my eyes and greet the morning. I never change my	different from day to day. Sometimes, I'm in front				
wake-up time. A new day starts for me 15)	of the camera acting. Sometimes, I'm 22)				
just 7 a.m. My work is very important to me,	the camera, having interviews. I also enjoy being				
16) I care about my personal time, too. After	an activist. It's challenging but it makes me happy.				
getting up, I do some morning yoga. Breakfast is	When it's lunchtime on set, we come together in				
usually oatmeal with 17) fresh berries and	the eating area. 23) a variety of food options				
nuts. I also make a cup of green tea. After finishing	available. It's a great to chat with your work				
18) meal. I plan my schedule. Because my	friends. Working on a movie set is 24) . So.				



Mandatory Foreign Language Course Exemption Exam-MOCK

BOOKLET A

it's important to take breaks and take a rest. In the evening, I return home. I always find some time to read or study. We have family dinner 25) ______, usually on Sundays. After dinner, I often spend time writing in my journal. Before bed, I prepare a 26) ______ of tea. It helps me relax. I try to maintain a consistent bedtime. Because I need to be well-rested for another busy day ahead.

- 14. A) always B) usually C) sometimes D) rarely
- 15. A) in B) on C) at D) by
- 16. A) because B) so C) since D) but
- 17. A) a B) much C) a little D) some
- 18. A) my B) your C) our D) their
- 19. A) get / get B) get / getsC) gets / get D) gets / gets
- 20. A) have B) make C) play D) practice
- 21. A) a director B) a producerC) an engineer D) an actress
- 22. A) in front of B) opposite C) behind D) next to
- 23. A) This is B) There are C) That is D) -
- 24. A) tiring B) exciting C) frustrating D) confusing
- 25. A) twice a month B) once a monthC) twice a week D) once a week
- 26. A) jar B) can C) bottle D) cup

READING Choose the correct answer. (14x2= 28 pts.)

I. Is social media good for society? This is a question for educators, parents, and young people. Many people enjoy using social platforms. While using social media, some share their daily lives, others connect with friends and family. 20 years ago, people communicated mainly through phone calls or face-to-face interactions. **They** had traditional methods to talk to each other.

II. Today, many people have a different way of connecting. They don't communicate in the outdated ways such as writing letters, sending postcards. Many use social media platforms. Their talks take place on their smartphones, tablets, and

computer screens. Social media fans say that they enjoy it because it is so easy to connect online. It is attractive, but some people say it is more than that. They argue that social media may be harmful!

III. Some believe that social media negatively affects people's mental health. People shouldn't spend too much time online. To have a good mental health, people need real-life talk. They need to have face-to-face chats. They need honest connections. People who use social media spend too much time looking at others' lives. Using social media can also be negative for people's studies. These days, many people say they cannot live without social media. However, having real-life goals helps people be more successful. People can be happier and healthier. Real-life experiences are more enjoyable than online chats.

IV. However, some argue the opposite. They say social media isn't bad for society. Too much of anything--even social media--can be harmful. But as long as people use it in a good way, there's nothing harmful about social platforms. Using social media can even help people. People do need real-life connections. But they also need ways to stay in touch when their friends or families are far from them. Many social media platforms can help make the world smaller and more connected. They let users learn about different cultures and perspectives. Finally, people can use social media for positive social change. But using social media as a tool for connection and learning isn't harmful. What about you? How often do you use social media?

- 27. What does 'They' refer to in Paragraph I?
 - a) Social platforms
- b) Young people
- c) Educators
- d) Social media users
- 28. According to the text, what is different about communication now compared to 20 years ago?
 - a) Communication methods
 - b) Education systems
 - c) Family structures
 - d) Work environments



Mandatory Foreign Language Course Exemption Exam-MOCK

BOOKLET A

- 29. What does 'outdated' mean in Paragraph II?
 - a) Fast
 - b) Old
 - c) Easy
 - d) Large
- 30. Which of the following is **TRUE** according to Paragraph III?
 - a) Social media can be good for mental health.
 - b) Social media can help effective work.
 - c) Real-life goals are more important than social media.
 - d) Online interactions help people better than real-life ones.
- 31. How can social media be helpful according to the text?
 - a) Developing physical health
 - b) Keeping relationships
 - c) Change face-to-face talk
 - d) Increasing work success
- 32. What is the main idea of Paragraph IV?
 - a) The dangers of social media
 - b) How to use social media in a bad way
 - c) The help of social media
 - d) The history of social media platforms
- 33. Which of the following is the main topic of the text?
 - a) How to create the funniest social media account
 - b) Why social media is bad to society
 - c) The good and bad sides of social media
 - d) Why young people prefer social media

I. I am Yuki. I will tell you all about me. I am ten years old, and I go to school. I was born in Tokyo, Japan. I know Japanese and English from school. I can also speak Korean. Do you know why? My grandmother is from South Korea! Many years ago, my grandmother came to Japan. When she arrived, she spoke only Korean. While I was growing up, I learned to speak Japanese and English, and picked up some Korean from her.

II. My grandmother came to Japan from a city in South Korea called Seoul. She wanted to study art and continue her dream of becoming a painter. She worked hard and saved money, and now we

have many of her beautiful paintings in our house. My grandmother also worked hard to learn Japanese. She practiced every day and now speaks it fluently. Every Sunday, our cosy living room is filled with art supplies. The whole family works together to create art. My mom and dad are there. My grandmother's sister, Aunt Mina is there, too. Everybody loves laughing and sharing ideas while painting together. Especially my cousins join us once a month.

III. Last week, I and my little sister Hana were also in the living room. She is seven years old. In our living room, we are a team. Everybody comes to the art session. My father prepares the canvas. My mom mixes the paints and my aunt is good at drawing! It is my and my sister's job to clean the brushes for our family. We wash them carefully in the sink. We are good at taking care of the art materials!

IV. "Pass me that palette," Hana said to me. Next, she mixed blue and yellow paint to make green. Soon, it became a beautiful shade for the trees in her painting. People use different colours to show their feelings. I chose warm colours for my sunset picture. Then we used a hairdryer to dry the paint faster. The hairdryer was my dad's idea. He always comes up with good ideas.

V. "Remember to clean your brushes well," my grandmother told us. In that way, the brushes would last longer and be ready for the next painting session. I love creating landscapes, portraits, and abstract art. My favourite painting has bright, bold colours. Every time we have our art sessions, I and my sister play a game. We try to use more colours than the other. So far, Hana is the winner. "Maybe someday I'll win. The paintings make our house colourful and happy."

- 34. How many languages can Yuki speak ? a) One b) Two c) Three d) Four
- 35. Why did her grandmother come to Japan?
 - a) To be safe b) To study art
 - c) To learn Japanese d) To work



Mandatory Foreign Language Course Exemption Exam-MOCK

BOOKLET A

- 36. Who is Aunt Mina?
 - a) Yuki's cousin
 - b) Yuki's aunt
 - c) Her grandmother's sister
 - d) Her father's friend
- 37. What was Yuki and her sister's job? a)
 Preparing the canvas b) Mixing the paints c)
 Sketching d) Cleaning the brushes
- 38. Which of the following is TRUE about Yuki?
 - a) She holds an art exhibition once a week.
 - b) She likes using bright colors in her paintings.
 - c) She doesn't really like her sister.
 - d) She only paints landscapes.
- 39. What is Yuki and Hana's game about?
 - a) Finishing their paintings faster
 - b) Using more paint
 - c) Using more colors
 - d) Creating bigger artworks
- 40. Which of the following can be the best title for the story?
 - a) Yuki's Art Classes
 - b) A Creative Family Day at Yuki's
 - c) How to Paint Like a Professional
 - d) The Best Place to Buy Art Supplies

C-EVERYDAY ENGLISH

41.____?

Alex:	Hi,	Mia!	How	are	you	doing	g tod	ay?
Mia:	Hi, /	Alex!	I'm d	oing	g wel	l, tha	nk y	ou.

Alex: I'm good, thanks. How was your weekend? **Mia:** It was relaxing, for a change. I usually have a busy schedule, but I took some time off. What about you?

Alex: 42______! I had a busy weekend. On Saturday, I went hiking, and on Sunday, I volunteered at the local animal shelter.

Mia: That sounds like a full weekend! Do you go hiking often?

Alex: Yes, I try to go at least twice a month. Do you enjoy outdoor activities?

Mia: Not really. I prefer indoor hobbies. After work, I usually read or paint.

Alex: That sounds relaxing. I like to unwind with a good book too, but I also need some physical activity. I try to balance my indoor and outdoor time.

Mia: **43**_________! I should probably try to be more active too, but I'm more of an indoor person.

Alex: You could start with short walks in the park. It's a nice way to get some fresh air.

Mia: That's a good suggestion! I'll give it a try. Do you have any plans for next weekend?

Alex: I'm thinking about trying a new cooking class. **44.** ?

Mia: Yes, that sounds interesting! But can we discuss the details later?

Alex: Of course, no problem.

- 41. What does Mia say in the blank?
 - a) Where are you?
 - b) When did you arrive?
 - c) How about yourself?
 - d) What do you think?
- **42.** Which of the following completes the blank best?
 - a) Not for me!
 - b) Sounds familiar!
 - c) Good for you!
 - d) That's too bad!
- 43. What does Mia say in the blank?
 - a) That's a crazy idea!
 - b) That makes sense!
 - c) That's not you!
 - d) That is impossible!
- **44.** What does Alex ask?
 - a) Do you want to join me?
 - b) What are you doing on Saturday?
 - c) Can you recommend a good class?
 - d) Would you like to cook for me?
- **45.** What is the text mainly about?
 - a) Study habitsb) Eating routine
 - c) Free time activities
 - d) Gaming preferences



Mandatory Foreign Language Course Exemption Exam-MOCK

BOOKLET A

Liam: Hi, Sophia! How was the concert last night?
Sophia: Hi, Liam! It was amazing. 46.?
Liam: I couldn't make it, unfortunately. I had to work late. Did you enjoy the opening act?
Sophia: 47! They were surprisingly good. I
think they have a bright future. Did you hear any of the songs online?
Liam: Not yet. I was hoping to find some videos. Do you want to show me some clips?
Sophia : Sure, that would be great! How about we meet at the café? 48 ?
Liam: That sounds perfect. Let's meet at 3 p.m. on Saturday. Did you get any merchandise from the
concert? Sophia: Yes, I bought a t-shirt. 49? Liam: I'd love to see it! We can look at it when we meet. See you then!
Sophia: Great! See you on Saturday! Bye!
46. What does Sophia ask in the blank?
a) Weren't you there?
b) What time was it?
c) Where were you?
d) How did you like it?
47. Which of the following completes the
blank best?
a) Yes, they were terrible!
b) No, I didn't watch them.
c) I'm not sure.
d) Yes, they were great!
48. What does Sophia ask?
a) Do you like coffee?
b) Do you want to go now?
c) Does that work for you?
d) What do you think about it?
49. What does Sophia say?
a) Do you want to buy one too?
b) Do you want to see it?
c) Did you like the design?
d) What's your favorite color?
50. What is the talk mainly about?
a) A plan <mark>b) A concert</mark> c) A café d) A t-shirt